
Gwinnett Senior Golden Games  

Meeting Minutes  

Opening Ceremony 

March 28, 2018 
 

Meeting was called to order by our president, Sherman Shelby, followed by the pledge of allegiance. 

 

The minutes were read by our secretary, Glory Villavasso following by the treasury report which 

was given by our treasurer, Judy Payne.  

 

Our previous account balance as of March 19, 2018 was 18,988.25, after which, a donation was 

received from Humana in the amount of $1000.00.  Additional registration fees in the amount of 

$204.50 were collected, making a total deposit of $1204.50. Equipment, materials and printing 

totaled $1112.57 in expenses. Our current balance as of March 28th totaled $19, 032.71 

 

The torch for our 2018 Opening Ceremony was carried by Dr. Cleo Davis, as his bio was being read 

highlighting his many accomplishments over the years. He was accompanied by his wife, Yvonne 

Davis. 

 

Kim Shealy with Gwinnett Parks and Recreation acknowledged and thanked all the sponsors for 

their many contributions toward making the Games such a great success! Afterwards, the Volunteer 

Resources Staff of Gwinnett Parks and Recreation led the attendees in an enjoyable game of Bingo. 

Wal-Mart gift cards were awarded to the winners. 

    

Upon completion of Bingo, the invocation was given by Al Stacer; then, a delicious lunch was 

served. Following lunch, door prizes were presented by Hank Duren and Charles Crowell. Also, the 

50/25/25 Raffle was announced by the volunteer staff. 

 

Kim Shealy announced the Bicentennial Celebration of Gwinnett County. She introduced Mark 

Patterson, Deputy Director to speak to the audience. Mr. Patterson invited the attendees to visit the 

county website for more information about the County’s history. 

 

Upon completion, our president, Sherman Shelby, made closing remarks and announced that the 

Games were ready to begin! He then adjourned the meeting. 

 

(Each athlete was given a Games t-shirt, and a baseball cap on which the games logo was 

embroidered). 

 

*The next Games meeting is scheduled for May 9, during the closing ceremony. 

 
 

                                   

                                  Submitted by  

 

Glory Villavasso 
 

 

 

 

 


